Cheviot City Council

Building & Annexation Committee Meeting Report

Tuesday February 25th 2014

Committee Members Present: Jim Martin, Amy Richter, Dennis Dinkelacker and Chairman Jeff Baker

Others Present: Council President Debbie Slaughter, Council Persons Bill Clark and Jim Sunderhaus, Mayor Sam Keller, Safety Service Director Tom Braun, Police Chief Joe Lally and Fire Chief Bob Klein.

The meeting was called to order at 7:59pm. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss "Junk" and "Junk Collector" businesses operating in the city of Cheviot. It was recommended by Law Director Mark Waters to create an ordinance making "junk" and "junk collector" businesses illegal in the city of Cheviot as it is currently only a Building Department infraction.

After discussion with all present above, and using an example ordinance from the Village of South Point, Ohio, it was decided to make necessary updates to the ordinance to fit the city of Cheviot's needs and submit the ordinance with changes to Law Director Mark Waters for review. Once the ordinance is reviewed and updated, the committee will meet again to discuss the final wording and consider for a vote. The meeting adjourned at 8:37pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeffrey D. Baker Chairman

Dennis Dinkelacker

Amy Richter

Jim Martin